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President’s Year End Report

Hello fellow members,

Well it sure has been a busy and very enjoyable year.  The

Hudson-Mohawk Section began its activities in March with

our annual Tech Session at Keeler Motor Car and a month

later had the same event at recently remodeled Mercedes-

Benz of Wappingers Falls. Following these tech sessions

with all cars in tip-top shape more activities were enjoyed

by an ever increasing number of members. Some of us

braved a torrential downpour at our summer picnic while

others showed their cars, new and old at our annual Section

show this year at Locust Grove, a great wine tour in the Hudson Valley, a day at the races at

Saratoga flat track and so much more.   

I hope you had a great time at our year ending event, Holiday Dinner at the Italian American

Club in Albany. We will have even more events in 2013, one of which will be a Regional event,

details to follow. If you have any suggestions for an upcoming activity or would like to help out

on an event, please let me or any Board member know.

As for the business at hand our membership is stable but we need more members. Our

Section is funded in two ways; sponsorship by some very generous businesses and by your

membership fee, we receive $15.00 for each paid up member.  Our share of your dues this year

totaled $1,893.00 which helped us underwrite certain events. We have a year end

balance in our treasury of $5,600.00 which will allow us to continue to have activities which

all members can enjoy. The Board has gotten a sneak preview of our new website which Jim

Wright will tell you about shortly, you are going to love it and perhaps you or your company

will want to advertise on it as it will certainly have a high number of “hits”. 

Currently we are one Director short as a member has left the Board for personal reasons. If

you would like to be a Board member please contact me or any Board member. We would be

more than happy to give you the details of what being a director entails. This is my last year as

President as I feel six years is enough and it is time for new leadership.  Next year (2013) you

will be asked to elect a new Board and that Board will vote for a new President. Your input into

the process would be appreciated, we look for your suggestions to improve our voting methods

as they seem to be confusing. If you can help us make this simpler, please lets hear from you.  

So now we end the year with great anticipation for the New Year. Our activity calendar will

be online and in your mail in January, please look for it and plan to attend as many events as

possible. 

On behalf of the Board I would like to wish all our members and their loved ones a most

Happy Holiday Season and a prosperous and Happy New Year.  We look forward to seeing you

in 2013.        

Ron Tanner 

Mercedes-Benz Club of America

Hudson-Mohawk Section

2012 Year in Review
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Membership That Pays
You Back. Handsomely.

More Than a Car. We’re a Community.SM

Your membership with the Mercedes-Benz Club of America (MBCA) comes with special privileges, like saving
(up to) $1,500 on the purchase or lease price of a NEW Mercedes-Benz. To qualify, you must be a current
Member of MBCA and have at least one year of uninterrupted membership with the Club, prior to your
NEW car lease or purchase. See details below.

U.S. Members — Get $1,000 off a NEW Mercedes-Benz
If you are a current U.S. Member of the Mercedes-Benz Club of America and have been a Member for at least
12 consecutive months prior to purchasing or leasing a NEW 2013 or NEW 2014 (when available) Mercedes-Benz
vehicle, you are considered a “Member in Good Standing” and automatically qualify for a $1,000 price discount.

Mercedes-Benz Canada Fleet Services Division wants to reward 
MBCA’s loyal Canadian Members with (up to) $1,500 off the 
purchase or lease price of a NEW Mercedes-Benz. 

 1. Take this ad to your local authorized Mercedes-Benz   
  Dealership in Canada and negotiate the best price for 

a NEW 2013 Mercedes-Benz.* Tell the Dealer you are eligible 
for the “New Car Discount Program” and present your current/
valid MBCA membership card.

 2.  Your Dealer will automatically deduct the following amount 
from the price of your NEW Mercedes. Discount CAN be 
combined with current retail, finance and lease offers:

2013 Models MBCA Discount
 (Canadian Members ONLY)

B-Class  $500
C-Class $750
E-Class (all models) $750
S-Class $1,500
SLK-Class $750
SL-Class $1,500
CL-Class $1,500
CLS-Class $1,500
GLK-Class $750
M-Class $750
R-Class $750
smartfortwo $500 
*Excludes all Demonstrator and AMG vehicles

Note: Dealership salespeople ONLY may contact Daniel Snell,
Fleet Marketing Coordinator, Mercedes-Benz Canada
at daniel.snell@mercedes-benz.ca or  416.847.7508. 

Questions? Call the National Business Office 800.637.2360 Mon-Fri 8am-5pm Mountain Time

Are You a Member in Good Standing?
It’s easy to find out. Visit the Club website at mbca.org. Click the ‘Login’ button at the top right 
corner of the page then enter your username and password. If you’ve been a Club Member for 
12 consecutive months or longer, a Member in Good Standing symbol will appear at the bottom 
left of your personal profile page.

From your profile page, go to ‘click here’ for time-sensitive terms and conditions and to print an 
official Loyalty Reward Certificate redeemable at Mercedes-Benz Dealerships in the U.S.. Go to your 

favorite Mercedes-Benz Dealership then present your Certificate to the Dealer on the day you make your purchase. The 
Dealer will take $1,000 off the price of your NEW car.*
*Excludes Sprinter Vans, smart, SLS AMG Coupes & SLS AMG Roadsters. Discount may not be combined with other Mercedes-Benz Certificate
Programs or offers including, but not limited to: Master Lease Program and European Delivery. Please read online rules carefully. 

MEMBER IN
GOOD STANDING

Honoring 12+ Consecutive Months
of MBCA Membership

M
ER

CEDES-BENZ CLUB of AMERIC
A

LO
YALTY REWARDS PROGRAM

Canadian Members — Get (up to) $1,500 off a NEW Mercedes-Benz
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“I AM the Internet.” “One Man, One Engine.”

TRY OUR NEW WEBSITE mbca-hudmo.com 
It will have many new features including, car care tips, technical question and answers, member items for sale, events held by other organi-

zations that may be of interest to our members, newsletter archives and photos of past events.

I found a Black E55 with non-Pano roof, GPS/Navigation, Dynamic Seats, Parktronics, Keyless Go, Xenons, Sirius Radio, and Trunk Closer.
In September, Debra and I flew down to Houston and picked up the beauty. 

While it is still evolving it is in fine working order. We welcome your comments and suggestions to make it as user friendly and accessible
as possible. You can even get it on your smart phone. 

You can also contact our national office and HUDMO board members from the site. Go ahead give it a try click away. 

by a '65 Mustang. I learned that he had put a "Boss 302" motor in it.
It was immediately very clear that I needed one of those motors!  The
Trans-Am inspired Boss 302s were out of production in 1970, but
working at the Ford dealership, I ordered the parts to build a brand
new Boss 302 motor. In true AMG spirit “One Man One Engine.”

In 1976, I shoe-horned it into the Pinto along with a Lakewood
Bell housing, a toploader transmission, 9" Rear end, bigger brakes
and a better steering system and custom headers. Piece by piece, it
took me three months to build just the headers. Eight months later on
Friday the 13th of August 1976, "Tiny Boss" came to life! A three
hundred plus "Boss" horsepower motor in a "Tiny" 2,000 pound car
was even more fun to drive than a real Mach 1 Mustang. It was a
"neck snapping" street car that was driven between New York,
Illinois, Florida and even to Nova Scotia.

Family life settled in and other big projects like building a large
house and three businesses, one Solar and two Computer based. That
kept me occupied for the next three decades. Beyond various family
vehicles, I've owned an '88 Thunderbird 5.0L Sport and a '95 Lincoln
Continental 4.6L. I used my C43 as my "daily-driver." The Pinto was
tucked away with headers rusted beyond repair until I sold the rolling
chassis this summer.

I was free with no wife and no day- to- day parenting responsibil-
ities. Shortly thereafter, an existing business client called looking for
part-time work and became my business-partner, and not long after
that, Debra then became my life-partner. We love to work together
and travel together. She doesn’t mind my crazy schedule ….. or
should I say “My Crazy.” We have great fun together.

I purchased a rebuilt 2-post asymmetric lift and had it installed
into my 12 foot ceiling garage for $1800. I had had enough of work-
ing beneath cars on a creeper.

To find out more about this very interesting car enthusiast check-
out his web sites:

http://Kropf.us/1999C43  will soon say "Sold".
http://Kropf.us/2005E55/      
http://mbworld.org/forums/members/56998-kropf.html
Hostmaster: http://MBCA-HudMo.com/

Brett Kropf is one of our newest members. He brings to our club,
a of love cars and all things mechanical, enthusiasm, a spirit of coop-
eration and a mastery of the World Wide Web. And a great sense of
humor!

Brett has repaired and modified cars since he was a teenager. His
first rebuilding experience began by repairing and maintaining an
elderly neighbor’s lawnmower. She rewarded him with the use of her
vacant garage for his automobile modification projects. That’s when
the car collecting adventure and need for speed began.

But first, this is how I met Brett in his own words. 

“While I was getting recall work done at Keeler Motor Car in
Latham, NY, on Nov. 5th, I learned about the MBCA and took the
HUDMO newsletter home with me. Seeing the tentative New
Member Luncheon scheduled, I called a few numbers and spoke first
with VP, Jim Wright.  Before emailing me some more newsletters, he
asked if I was on dial-up or broadband. I joked, "I AM the Internet".
He soon learned that I meant that I own and operate a data center that
hosts web sites, and other Internet related services. He was ecstatic
and promised to call me later that night. Before he called back, I dis-
covered that MBCA-HUDMO.com was available, and I registered it
before someone could cyber squat it.” He said.

We hit it off instantly. We are both “VAMPIRES”. We do our most
effective work at night and would prefer to sleep until sundown
unless there is something really important to do. I had been looking
for a webmaster and at about 3am he appeared cape and all. Brett has
agreed to be our new webmaster. He will keep our new website up to
date and make it more interactive.(mbca-hudmo.com) 

“As a near descendent of at least 13 generations of German speak-
ing Swiss Kropfs, it was inevitable that I would be a Mercedes-Benz
enthusiast.” Brett said.  

“In 2006, my Lincoln 4.6L 'interference motor' jumped its timing
chain, and while motor hunting, I discovered the Mercedes Benz C-
Class and a near pristine '99 C280 Sport with only 28,100 miles and
bought it.  I discovered the AMG story, and soon purchased a '99 C43
from San Diego via an eBay no-reserve auction. I parked the C280
Sport to keep it like-new for the next owner, who drove it to Dallas
in November of this year.” Brett said.

Brett’s father who is buried in Arlington National Cemetery, died
when he was only two years old and it was up to his mom to keep
him from buying and building a land rocket. But, he did it anyway.   

His first car was a $25.00 1963 Corvair. He wanted a Mach 1
Mustang that cost $4971.00. His mother said, ”no way” she would
not loan him money for a hot-rod Mustang, but she would loan him
$1300.00 to buy her flight instructor's one year-old '71 Pinto. With
mom as the bank, the choice was clear.

“I started working in the Parts Department at a Ford dealer in
Kingston about a year after graduating from high school. I needed
the pay checks because I was living on my own.” He said.

“When I wasn’t working I raced my stock 2.0L Pinto at Lebanon
Valley Speedway and was virtually undefeated. I still have a cabinet
full of trophies to show for it. One night in Kingston I was humbled 
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We Missed You!



It is the mission of the Hudson-Mohawk chapter of the Mercedes-Benz Club of

America to help and participate in important community events. Our membership

chairperson, Saundra Griffin, suggested that we assist in the annual spring fund-

raiser for capital district public tel-

evision and radio station WMHT.

Saundra always has great ideas

and this was one of the best yet.

She is very active in community

groups and her church. She brings

to our club a spirit of optimism

and a can do attitude.Our group answered phones,

took pledges and provided infor-

mation from five PM to eleven

PM on Saturday February twenty-

fifth at their studios in Troy, New

York. We all had a great time and

received pledges of more than ten

thousand dollars. President Ron

Tanner said "We will add

WMHT's fund raisers to our calendar of events." Perhaps we could provide the

same type of support in your community if you live outside of the Albany area.
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Mercedes-Benz Club of America
Hudson Mohawk Section

HUDMO Volunteers Help Raise $$ for WMHT

Shown here are volunteers: Barbara Trimarchi, Chuck Trimarchi, Lynn Valentino, Saundra

Griffin, James Wright (not shown), Carlene Thusgaard, Maureen Gara, Ron Tanner(photo by James Wright)

Senior Scott Sauer, Vice President& Assistant GM at WMHT

Saundra Griffin, Membership Chairman, Hudson-Mohawk MBCA
(photo by James Wright)

continued

Mercedes-Benz Club of America

Hudson Mohawk Section

SPRING NEWSLETTER JANUARY-FEBRUARY, 2010

First Quarter
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Everyone who purchases a Mercedes Benz

wants great service but some dealerships go

far beyond what most buyers would ever

expect. Keeler Motor Car Company located

at 1111 Troy-Schenectady Road Rte. 7, in

Latham, New York, has been offering this

kind of service for more than forty years.

Keeler is one of the oldest “Benz” dealer-

ships in the USA. It was founded in 1967.

The new main building opened in 1996 and

that is when most of the current management

team began their employment.

“Best of the Best”

Keeler Motor Car Company

Maria Dunning, the Vice President of all

the Keeler dealerships, said “No one comes

to work with a different goal than mine. We

all want to make the right decisions to ensure

that our customers are satisfied and pleased

with our conduct in sales and service. When

someone purchases an automobile from us

they become part of our family. We take care

of them because we know that a Mercedes is

not just transportation. It’s a life style. We

are very proud of our retention rates.”

Rich Fortune, Used Car Manager; Bill Dawson, Parts Manager; Maria Dunning; Vice President, Dan Rothstein,

Service Director; Peter Connolly, General Sales Manager

continued on page 3

Annual Tech Sessions
Keeler Motor Car Co.

Latham, NY

Mercedes-Benz of Wappingers Falls
Wappingers Falls, NY

Annual Picnic

Annual Car Show

New Member Luncheon

Fun Driving Events

Annual Day at the Races
Labor Day, Saratoga, NY

Fall Foliage Tour

Holiday Party

Dates to be announced

Hudson-Mohawk Mercedes-Benz Club                                                                Winter 201266

New Members

David Bardsley...........................................Malta, NY

Ann Marie Depasquale.............................Valatie, NY

Oleksiy Khinchegashvili..................Binghamton, NY

Brett Kropf............................................Kingston, NY

William Leone..........................................Albany, NY

William McKeever.....................................Rome, NY

Richard Rauch ....................................New Paltz, NY

Francis Robertson Jr. .............................Unadilla, NY

Richard Rubin..................................Slingerlands, NY

Robert Stevens....................................Rhinebeck, NY

Coming Events

What: StarTech® 2013, a premier bi-annual event of the Mercedes-Benz Club of America 

Why:  Join us at StarTech® 2013 in Birmingham, Alabama for an adventure in Mercedes-Benz
technology & tours YOU WON’T GET ANYWHERE ELSE!

 Your adventure includes:
  A VIP tour of Mercedes-Benz US International (MBUSI) — the ONLY U.S. factory that produces every

ML-, GL- and R-Class in the world. You’ll also meet & learn from nationally-known experts in the art 
of restoration, modification, maintenance & repair; all inside MBUSI’s on-site Training Center

 Take touring laps around Barber Motorsports road course & explore their world-famous
 Motorsports Museum

 Visit Classic Car Motoring to see how Mercedes-Benz models are polished & prepped for
 the world’s finest auto shows

 Tour the U.S. Space & Rocket Center

 Stroll the beautiful Aldridge Gardens

 Enjoy the snow-white sands of Alabama’s Emerald Coast & nearby Florida Panhandle 

 So much to see & do — make StarTech® your May vacation. The perfect time of year!

Who:  StarTech® 2013 is open to all MBCA Members and their guests 

Cost:  Accommodations at the Hilton Perimeter South Hotel from $111/night (double occupancy)

How:  Visit www.StarTech2013.org or www.alabama.mbca.org or contact
 Liz Roberson at lizroberson2013@gmail.com for details/information   

Hosted By:  Mercedes-Benz Club of America | Alabama Section  

MBUSI Factory Birmingham, Alabama  •  May 18-22, 2013

StarTech 2013

Aldridge Gardens

Barber Motorsports Museum

U.S. Space & Rocket Center

MBUSI Visitors Center

Come for the Tech. Stay for the Fun.
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All of the “best laid

plans” in the world

can’t provide one of

the most important

ingredients for a suc-

cessful outing for a car

enthusiasts’ club - per-

fect driving weather

for sedans, coupes,

cabriolets and road-

sters old and new. But that is what we were

blessed with for our brewery and winery

tour held September 12th along the scenic

Shawangunk Mountain Wine Trail.

Sunshine and warm breezes made the driv-

ing and relaxing on winery decks as pleas-

ing as were the good New York wines to our

palates! Our day began in the parking lot at

the Gilded Otter Brewery in New Paltz,

where we renewed acquaintances and made

some new ones, walking among the nice

selection of Mercedes-Benz vehicles that

arrived to begin the outing. Soon after, the

group settled in on the comfortable deck of

the brewery for a hearty lunch and some

sampling of their varieties of beer produced

there for the season.  

After reconvening in the parking lot to

distribute the printed route directions, the

caravan set out along the wine trail in the

foothills of the

Shawangunks, arriv-

ing at our first stop,

the Robibero Family

Vineyards on the

Albany Post Road.

There we enjoyed a

tasting of their numer-

ous reds and whites in

the nicely appointed

tasting room, and then retired to their broad

deck with a great view of the surrounding

hills as the sun began to warm the afternoon

air. Purchases completed, and shortly after

the live music started on the deck, we re-

established the line of cars and made our

way to the Whitecliff Vineyards, aptly

named for their spectacular view from their

deck of the white cliffs of the facing escarp-

ment. Our time at the Whitecliff Vineyards

was memorable, not only for the quality of

the vino, but also for the detailed descrip-

tion of each of their products by a young

man very knowledgeable in wines and the

wine making process, and with colorful

descriptions of strongly held opinions of

what was best! The breezes flowing over

the lawns and across the deck, as well as the

wine and chocolate bark with which Jim

Wright generously treated us, made it diffi-

cult to leave, but on we pushed.
Continued on Page 2
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HUDMO helps Irene Flood Victims

President’s Message
Dear Members,

Where did the year go. It seems like only yesterday that the Hudson-Mohawk Section
began its 2011 activities and now the year has come to an end. It was a great year and
our events drew many new faces and were huge successes. This year our activities
were very diverse from participating in a horse show to having a three day two night
Fall Rally. Members from four different Sections joined in the fun. It’s great to know
that we are looked at in such high regard by members outside of our own Section.  As
we look ahead to 2012 we will continue to have our regular events such as the Tech
Session, Annual Car Show and Fall Foliage Tour. It is our plan to add more activities
and we encourage your ideas. Let us know what you would like. Let us know of any
location that would be suitable for an event. It could be a car show, a luncheon, a din-
ner or some creative event that we have never tried before. We need your input.

As we move into 2012 our membership is steady and our treasury is at an all time
high. Because of our sound financial condition we were able to help out the victims of
Hurricane Irene within our Section. To insure that children in the affected areas would
have a happy Holiday Season, $500.00 was donated to the Rebuild Gilboa Fund and the
same amount was given to the Middleburgh Flood Relief Fund in Schoharie County. In
addition to the donations, the Hudson-Mohawk Section is sponsoring a Magic Show at
the Gilboa-Conesville school. Your continued membership and the generosity of our
advertisers makes all this possible. We thank each and every one of you.

I would personally like to thank all the members who helped make 2011 so success-
ful. I would also like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a most Happy Holiday
Season. I look forward to meeting new friends in 2012 and the joy of frequent visits
with old friends. This is what being a member of the Hudson-Mohawk Section of the
MBCA brings to me and I hope you feel the same way.

Happy New Year!!!!         Ron Tanner, President

Mercedes-Benz Club of America
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WELCOME �EW MEMBERS

Peter and Gloria Andrikopoulis Schenectady NY

Heinrich and Hank Bartosi Ellenville NY

Donald Incalcaterra Woodstock NY

Kevin Kelly Colonie  NY

Operation Restore June 13, 2009

The Hudson-Mohawk Chapter of the Mercedes-Benz Club of America (MBCA) held a car
show at The School at Northeast, located in Schenectady, on Saturday, June 13, 2009, through
a joint partnership, called Operation
Restore.  The car show featured sever-
al antique and new models of
Mercedes Benz, Camaros, Corvairs,
Corvettes and Volkswagen Beetles.
Kevin Kelly, Vice Principal of the
School, was on hand to assist in the
event.

A special thanks go to our sponsors
who included: De Palma’s Screen
Printing & Embroidery, Schenectady,
for supplying the trophies and for
embroidering our logo onto caps
(They also supplied polo shirts and cd
cases which were used during the
silent auction);  Advanced Auto and
Auto Zone, both of Schenectady, each for their donation of a bucket of cleaning supplies for
the interior and exterior of a vehicle; The Tool Shed of Schenectady, for their donation of a
$25.00 gift certificate toward the students.

Special thanks also go to the many members and attendees who helped to make Operation
Restore such a success.  These include the following MBCA members Louis Colon of
Amsterdam, who started grilling onions, peppers, sausages, hamburgers and hotdogs before
noon and continued throughout the duration of the event; Paul Lotters of Albany, who
donated several air tools and wrench kits for the silent auction; George van der Wouden and
his family of Rotterdam, who donated their time to help in the planning and promotion of the
event. Lynn, Timothy and Steven set up tents, tables and displays, organized the paperwork
and kept a watchful eye over the resources; Jim Wright of Delmar for taking wonderful pic-
tures of the people and cars who were present; and finally, the students from the school tha
assisted in every facet of the Operation. It would not have been an Operation Restore without their
presence.

Because the mission of the school is to restore lives, the joint partnership between the MBCA-
Hudson Mohawk Section  and the School brought hope to the lives of many students who
would never have been exposed to the opportunities provided though meeting the people and
participating in the event. Neighbors from the surrounding community stopped by to inquire
about the school and the event.  Several trophies were awarded and a nice time was had by al
under the sunny blue sky!

Photograph by James Wright
Mercedes-Benz Club of America

Hudson Mohawk Section
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I was born in Mexico City, and I came to the U.S.

at an early age. I served in the U.S.Air Force as a

mechanic, and still use the excellent training I

received to maintain the 230. For many years I was

an industrial engineer, and before retirement I worked

in the Boston area as the Engineering Manager for

Federal Mogul’s Wagner Brake Division.
I’ve always loved cars (Kathy does too) and I still

have the 1947 DeSoto my father drove when I was a

child in Mexico City.
Now about the car.

In 1978, we purchased our new Mercedes Benz 230. When we saw the car in the

showroom, it was love at first sight. We liked the deep green color, the size was

right, and the price was fair. Owning that car with the distinctive star on the hood

was a dream come true.
That same year we also purchased a Pontiac Le Mans Safari wagon, and that car

became the workhorse of the family. Our St. Bernard dogs fit comfortably on the

Pontiac’s spacious rear deck, and we loved the power of the car’s big V-8 engine.

Unlike the Pontiac, the Mercedes was destined to be the special car, driven in the

good weather and off-limits for the dogs. Since we had the powerful engine in the

Pontiac, we didn’t mind that the 230 was underpowered. Today, the Mercedes has

about 58,000 miles on the odometer and the Pontiac has 275,000. They both are all

original and still run well.
Over the years, the Mercedes has been kept in the garage and hand washed regu-

larly. I wax the car infrequently, and only when it is really necessary to maintain the

original paint. It gets an oil change about every 2000 miles, and quality Mercedes

Benz parts are used for maintenance and repairs. I do all the engine work myself.

For many years, our MB 230 was pretty commonplace. There used to be so many

with the same body type in the U.S., and whenever I traveled overseas on business, I

noticed lots of 230s getting heavy use as taxis. There aren’t too many of these cars

around anymore, so at long last our 230 is beginning to draw some attention. That’s

why the show in Hudson was a special thrill!
We are pleased to announce that Carlos Heligmann won the Judges Choice

Award for his outstanding 1978 230 at  the Northern New Jersey Section’s June

Jamboree at the MBUSA headquarters in Montvale, NJ.

Carlos Heligmann
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It was a great turnout for our annual holiday party and everyone who came showed a great
deal of holiday spirit. Attendance was augmented by a very special announcement by our
treasurer George van der Wouden. His son Steven and the rest of the
van der Wouden family used the occasion to celebrate his engagement to Meagan Markessinis. 

President, Ron Tanner reviewed the club’s activities and briefed the group on the upcoming
2013 events  which will include hosting a regional event. A slide show of the year’s programs
was prepared by Tim van der Wouden. There were a lot of smiles as pleasant memories of the
past year were viewed. 

The holiday dinner party was held Saturday, December 16, 2012, at Treviso by Mallozzi’s at
the Italian American Community Center, 257 Washington Avenue Extension, Albany, New York. 

Many thanks go out to Chuck and Bobbi Trimarchi for planning the event and seeing it through to its very successful completion. 

The Hudson-Mohawk Mercedes-Benz
HOLIDAY PARTY A BIG SUCCESS
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